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HONILANDS PRIMARY SCHOOL
Lovell Road, Enfield, EN1 4RE




Tel:  01992 701012 

Headteacher:  

James Irvine
Deputy Head Teacher:          Elizabeth Newport

School Business Manager      Elaine Munns
Premises Manager:  
Graham Voight
12/12/2024
Re: Early Years Change of Age Range Consultation
The Governors of Honilands Primary School wish to consult on a change of age range. The consultation runs from 16th December 2024 to Monday 27th January 2025 (total 6 weeks).

There is an increasing demand for high-quality early years provision in our community. Extending the age range to include 2-year-olds aligns with our commitment to providing accessible, inclusive education for all local families. This proposal supports our vision to create strong foundations for lifelong learning, as well as fostering aspiration for all in line with the school’s values.

The Governors of Honilands Primary School propose to increase the age range of the school from 3 - 11 (Nursery – Y6) to 2 - 11 (Nursery – Y6), with effect from September 2025. There is no planned change to the operation of the Early Years provision. The consultation is a requirement of the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013. 

Please note, there is no intention for the services currently provided by the school to change because of this proposal. The staffing structure will be adjusted as needed to accommodate the inclusion of 2-year-olds, ensuring appropriate ratios and high-quality provision in line with statutory requirements.

Consultation is with schools, parents, and other key local and education stakeholders. The consultation is for a six-week period, from 16th December 2024 to 27th January 2025, after initial informal consultation. 
This consultation is supported by the Governors. This document is part of the consultation and invites parents and stakeholders to make representations via our email. We anticipate the final decision to change the age range to be taken in late January 2025.

If you would like to make a representation in response to the notice, then please email office@honilands.enfield.sch.uk or  governors@honilands.enfield.sch.uk 
Email:  office@honilands.enfield.sch.uk    (    website: www.honilands.co.uk
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